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COUNCIL 
 
A meeting of the Council was held on Friday 24 February 2023. 

 
PRESENT:  
 

Councillors J Hobson, I Blades, D Branson, C Cooke, B Cooper, D Coupe, S Dean, 
T Furness, N Gascoigne, A Hellaoui, A High, C Hobson, B Hubbard, N Hussain, 
L Mason, T Mawston, D McCabe, C McIntyre, J McTigue, M Nugent, E Polano, 
J Rathmell, D Rooney, J Rostron, M Storey, P Storey, J Thompson, J Walker and 
G Wilson 
 

 
OFFICERS: C Benjamin, S Bonner, B Carr, G Field, R Horniman, A Hoy, T Parkinson and 

A Perriman 
 
APOLOGIES FOR 
ABSENCE: 

Councillors R Arundale, A Bell (Vice-Chair), D Davison, C Dodds, TA Grainge, 
T Higgins, S Hill, D Jones, L Lewis, J Platt, A Preston (The Mayor), G Purvis, 
R Sands, M Saunders, M Smiles, Z Uddin, S Walker and C Wright 

 
22/79 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

 
 Councillor Cooper declared a non-pecuniary interest in the agenda item as the proposals 

affected the Ward that he represents.  
 

22/80 ANNOUNCEMENTS/COMMUNICATIONS 
 

 The Chair announced, with sadness, the death of two former Middlesbrough councillors. 
 
Councillor Anthony Bell who was the councillor for Acklam Ward 1973 – 1976 and Linthorpe 
Ward 1979 – 1987, and long serving former councillor, Bob Brady, MBE, who was the Civic 
Mayor in 1994 and the first Deputy Mayor under the Elected Mayor system.  
 
The Chair advised that Bob Brady was the councillor for various wards throughout his time as 
a councillor including Thorntree, Grove Hill, Beckfield and Westbourne Ward 
 
All those present at the meeting stood in silence as a mark of respect.  
 

22/81 MAYORAL DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION 
 

 The Chair invited the Monitoring Officer to outline the reasons for calling the Extraordinary 
Council meeting.  
 
The Monitoring Officer outlined the reasons for calling the meeting. The Secretary of State’s 
consultation in relation to the Middlesbrough Development Corporation (MDC) would take 
place in February and March, but the Council’s views on the key issues were required at the 
earliest opportunity.  
 
Assuming the order laid before Parliament on 6th February was successful, the MDC would 
come into being on 27th February. The next ordinary meeting of the Council was scheduled 
for 29 March 2023, which would be after the date that the MDC was due to be established. It 
was therefore considered imperative, that members were given the opportunity to give their 
views on the establishment of the MDC prior to 27 February.  
 
The Executive Member for Regeneration presented a report, the purpose of which was to 
seek endorsement for a clear Council position on the formation of a Mayoral Development 
Corporation for Middlesbrough Town Centre and Middlehaven.  
 
As part of the process of forming the corporation, the Council would be asked by the 
Secretary of State for Levelling Up, Housing and Communities for its views on a number of 
principles, which were set out in the report. 
 
The report also sought endorsement to the transfer of a defined list of Council assets to the 
corporation in the event of its formation being confirmed. 
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The Executive Member advised that if any members had any questions in relation to the 
report, to email them direct to the elected Mayor.  
 
The Chair invited members to comment or ask questions on the report. 
 
Members commented on the report. 
 
The comments included: 
 

 Concerns regarding the number of assets to be handed over to the MDC. 

 That the £18m of investment including £8m to transform Gresham should be handed 
over to Middlesbrough Council, regardless of whether the MDC was established. 

 Concerns that the plans could mean a loss of income for the Council which could 
result in it not being able to fund its services. 

 Concerns regarding the make up and the expertise of the proposed Board. 

 Queries whether the MDC was required, given the amount of regeneration that had 
already taken place in the town. 

 Concerns regarding planning control and the potential loss of planning fees. 

 Queries regarding when the detailed consultation information would be available. 

 Concerns regarding the lack of political balance on the Board 

 Concerns regarding what would happen to the assets once they were handed over to 
the Board. 

 Queries whether the people currently in control of the assets had been consulted. 

 Concerns about the bus station being included as part of the asset transfer. 

 Queries regarding whether any of the income from the MDC would be guaranteed. 

 A member stated that at the briefing meeting held for members regarding the 
establishment of the MDC, members had been advised that the money made by the 
TVCA as part of the MDC would be paid to the Council. 

 Concerns that the MDC did not have a planning officer. 

 Concerns regarding where any capital receipts and rents would be allocated. 

 Concerns regarding the amount of money to be paid for the assets. 

 Concerns regarding if the Council did not endorse the proposals that they would not 
be able to carry on with the regeneration of the town. 

 The development of the MDC represented a fantastic opportunity for the town and 
would unlock £18m investment in the town. 

 Transfer of assets could attract £4.9m per annum. 

 Concerns regarding attendance at members briefing held in relation to the MDC. 

 The Secretary of State would have the power to create the MDC regardless of the 
outcome of the vote. 

 The benefits of the creation of the MDC outweighed the disadvantages. 

 The creation of the MDC would bring progress and funding to the town. 
 
The Chair invited the Monitoring Officer to conduct a vote in relation to the 
recommendations contained within the report. 
 
Prior to the vote being taken, the Monitoring Officer clarified that the power of setting up 
the MDC rested with the Secretary of State. Members were being asked to endorse the 
proposed principles around the formation of the Mayoral Development Corporation, as set 
out in the report, to inform a response to the government consultation. 
 
Following a vote, it was ORDERED that the Council do not endorse the proposed 
principles around the formation of the Mayoral Development Corporation, as set out in the 
report, to inform a response to the government consultation. 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 


